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THE HOLLIES MEDICAL CENTRE 

Newsletter Summer 2020

Working during the COVID pandemic
We would like to thank you for following the government advice on social distancing during these difficult times. We are aware how hard it has been.

We would like to reassure you that we are still open and here for you. 
https://twitter.com/nhssheffieldccg/status/1278311330559262721?s=12#]
In view of the COVID pandemic all of us in general practice and in the NHS are having to work differently for patient and staff safety. We thank you for your patience and understanding in these challenging times.

 We describe some of these changes below.
We are asking patients to avoid any unnecessary face to face contact with the Practice to ensure both patient and staff safety. 
We are screening all appointments at the Practice. There are several different options on how to contact the surgery with a request. Anyone who would like an appointment should telephone, email or contact the surgery via “doctor link”. Please expect a call from a GP or other clinician before a face to face appointment is offered. If we are able, we will try to help you over the phone and avoid a visit to the Practice. We are also using other options to care for patients such as online video consultations, text message and picture messages.
We are still seeing patients face to face after triage where this is necessary.

We are not seeing anyone at the practice with suspected COVID.

Methods to contact us -
Telephone - reception will triage your need, and offer the right phone call from one of our staff.
Email via our website – NOT for urgent responses – 48 working hours response to your queries. We can reply via text message or telephone. Please ensure we have your up to date mobile number
SytemOnline - please use this to order prescriptions directly, message us directly. You can also review your medical records from home.
Doctorlink – please see the website https://app.doctorlink.com/holliesmedicalcentre/register  - this is citywide Electronic Consult model provided to Sheffield from NHS Digital. Please provide feedback to the practice regarding your experience.
Online appointment booking changes– Unfortunately, due to the risk of a symptomatic patient booking an appointment without speaking with us first we have temporarily suspended online appointment booking for face to face appointments. You are able to book a telephone appointment via the online system, but we cannot guarantee a specific GP or time for the call.
Face Coverings
If you have been invited to attend the surgery by one of our clinicians we ask that you wear a face covering to help protect yourself, other patients, our clinicians and other staff members. The safety of all is of paramount importance to us.

You MUST wear a face covering that should cover your nose and mouth. See illustration below to make your own at home or visit www.gov.uk/phe/face-coverings

When visiting for your appointment please if possible attend alone, carers or parents of course are able to attend. Our aim is to help minimise the number of people in our waiting area at one time. 

We have a system in place in the waiting area to allow patients to be seated 2m apart.

Hand sanitisers are available and should be used by all visiting patients.

Please be reassured our surgery is a 'Clean' and 'Safe' area to visit, we are following strict protocols to ensure the safety of all.

Our GP’s and nurses are here for you- We continue to ensure that people who need care or medical assistance receive it. Do not ignore other health issues or ongoing medical conditions.

Symptoms of COVID
We ask that patients suffering a 

· new, continuous cough, 
· have a high temperature (37.8 degrees or over), 

· altered sense of taste or smell 

· or a member in your household have a new, continuous cough or a high temperature 
DO NOT attend the practice and instead follow advice on NHS 111 Online: https://111.nhs.uk/covid-19  please see link for further information on COVID
Please see this link re further COVID information https://www.theholliesmc.co.uk/sloan-medical-centre-coronavirus-hub
Dr Simon O’Connor retiring
Dr O’Connor will be retiring from the practice at the end of August. Dr O’Connor has been a GP at The Hollies Medical Centre since 1992 and will be incredibly missed by the team. 
Please see below for Dr O’Connor’s retirement statement. 

https://www.theholliesmc.co.uk/news
We would like to thank Dr O’Connor for his compassion, endeavour and knowledge in caring for the people of Nether Edge and colleagues at the Hollies. We wish him all the best for a long and happy retirement. 

Network development

As part of the PorterValley Network we have increased our workforce to include.

Pharmacist - for medication review etc

Physiotherapist - for first point of contact reviews. We can refer direct from reception and your GP. they have been working remotely but will soon offer appointments within the area
Social Prescriber - Young Person’s Link Worker
We are sharing best practice across our nursing teams.

Developments across the network continue at pace.

Building development
We are developing our administrative floor to increase the number of workspaces available to support our practice team. We hope to undertake more extensive work to make the practice a hub for the area in 2021.
New staff

We look to welcome Debbie Craven- new practice pharmacist starting in 14/9/20
Dr Namrata Sharma - GP registrar.  Dr Ali Ayman and Sarah Richardson- new F2 doctors.

Maia – Apprentice administrator 

Patient Forum
The Hollies Patient Forum is a group of patients who meet on a quarterly basis to discuss practice matters.  The aim of the HPF is to bring patients, clinicians and practice leadership together to help to give patients a say in the way services are delivered to best meet their needs, and the needs of the community. If you would like to join the patient forum or would like to read previous meeting notes please click on this link https://www.theholliesmc.co.uk/patient-forum
Many Thanks from The Hollies Medical Centre Team

(Produced by the Hollies Medical Centre and Hollies Patient Forum)

